CABINET MEETING
3rd December, 2003

Meeting commenced:
9.00 a.m.
"
ended:
9.05 a.m. fillin "end time" 
PRESENT:
Councillor Merry - in the Chair

Councillors Connor, Hinds, M. Lea, Mann, Warmisham and Warner 
427.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Antrobus and Sheehy

428.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 19th November, 2003, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

429.
DRAFT URBAN OPEN SPACE STRATEGY
Submitted a joint report of the Lead Members for Development Services, Environmental Services and Arts and Leisure, containing details of a draft Urban Space Strategy which had been produced to identify the current distribution of open space and to set standards for its future provision across the City.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the overall approach and strategy underpinning the Draft Urban Open Space Strategy be endorsed; and that the framework for community consultation on detailed proposals and suggested timetable be approved.



(2) THAT the Environmental Scrutiny Committee be involved in the consultation process.

430.
QUARTERLY PERFORMANCE OVERVIEW
The Director of Personnel and Performance submitted a report analysing the Council’s performance against the Best Value and Local Performance Indicators for the second quarter of 2003/04.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted; and that detailed consideration of performance take place at the individual meetings between the Leader, Deputy Leader, Chief Executive and Director of Personnel and Performance and the respective Lead Member and Director.



(2) THAT the action to be taken by Directors to improve service performance arising from the first quarter QPE meetings, be noted.

431.
BEST VALUE REVIEW OF SALFORD YOUTH SERVICE
Councillor Keith Mann, Lead Member for Education, submitted a report on the Best Value Review of the Youth Service in Salford which had been carried out between May and October, 2003, and which aimed to assess how fit for purpose the Youth Service was in delivering its contribution towards the government’s Transforming Youth Work agenda.

Reference was made to:-

· The need to link in with the work being carried out by the Lead Member with responsibility for Youth on issues affecting the 0-19 age group

· Need for a shared vision and direction of where we want to go

· Need for an overall Youth Strategy to be in place before consideration can be given to increasing the Youth Service provision

· To be looked at as part of community development

RESOLVED: THAT Option 1 be supported ( Current Funding Position); and that further consideration be given to this matter in February, 2004 when the work being undertaken by the Lead Member with responsibility for Youth has been completed
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